
Wilkins PTO Meeting Minutes – 
May 10, 2016 

Members present: Kim Geistkemper, Shannon Hampson, Andrea Peery, Pam 
Schultz, Brian Peery, Becki Tinder, Jennifer Bishop 
Call to Order at 6:34pm 
Review of Minutes: New business, Old Business, Committee reports, Principal, 
President and Treasurer’s reports 
Kim made a motion to approve minutes, Shannon seconds, all are in favor, 
minutes approved. 
Presidents Report: Kim says she’d like to thank everyone who donating time 
and money. She looks forward to serving again next year. 
Treasurers Report: Carnival did really well. We are still waiting on a few 
people to pay for their items. We are also waiting on a few restaurants to 
send checks from restaurant nights. 
Principals Report: Pam would like to thank everyone for the carnival! It was 
a lot of fun. Currently we have over 400 students. Testing is wrapping up. 
Class lists are getting started and step up day will be coming soon. Backyard 
Bash is the Friday before school ends. If you have a Kindergartener, K-camp 
will be the same day as registration. 
Committee Reports: 

- Staff Appreciation – We wrapped up this year with Teacher 
Appreciation week – providing breakfast all week and a lunch on 
Wednesday. 

- Box Tops – We are collecting the last of the box tops for this year 
and then sending all of those in. 

- Campbells – I am also collecting the last of the campbells labels and 
finishing out the program since it’s ending nation wide. 



- Restaurant Nights - Once we get the check from Cheddars we should 
make budget. We will be keeping a lot of current nights but will be 
adding ones like Jimmy Johns. 

- HyVee Receipts - $2,136 total so we are under budget 
- Finance – We had our last meeting of the year and decided on next 

year’s budget. 
- Carnival – Carnival did really well. We made budget  in every area. 
- Next year’s committees - If anyone has any interest, positions are 

available on Facebook. Fitness Night needs a chair. 
New Business 

- Budget – We are losing $1,000 and Hyvee receipts have dropped 
about $500. Because of this the budget has been shifted – lowering 
doughnuts and drop off and PBIS. 

- Vote – Kim motions to approve next year’s budget, Shannon seconds, 
all in favor, budget approved. 

Adjournment 
Kim motions to adjourned - Meeting is adjourned at 6:48pm 


